Rotogram 1/25/18
Kaitlyn led the Pledge, Randy led the club in singing "America (My Country 'tis of Thee)", and Frank opened the meeting with prayer.
There were 14 members present and we had 3 guests: Bob's daughter Kaitlyn, Nate's daughter Bailey, and our speaker Karen Bernard-Kriegl. 
Charles won $22 in the 50:50 raffle.  

Important Dates:
February 6: Basketball concession 7 pm (arrive 6:30) - Carolyn
February 13: Basketball Concession 6 pm (arrive 5:30) - Carolyn
February 10: President-elect Webinar (Bob) 9 am to 1 pm
February 20: Basketball concession 6 pm (arrive 5:30) - Katey
February 22: School is closed; meeting at the Congregational Church

March 8-10: PETS 

April 14: District Team Training Lyndon State College (for all leadership positions)
May 4-6, 2018: Rotary District Conference at the Mt Washington Hotel. The district is asking for volunteer support from our club and we want to come through, so let's plan ahead to be involved.

May 12: Habitat for Humanity Women's Build Day

May 12: Ravenous Raffle at Attitash Grand Summit
June 23-27, 2018: Rotary International Convention in Toronto

Club News/Announcements: 
There were concerns about the Ravenous Raffle due to recent event cancellations at Attitash Grand Summit. Mary will contact N Conway Grand to see if they are interested in our event. 
There are several items from the auction that were either not bid upon or not claimed. We will be auctioning these to club members in the next few weeks; Bob or Leslie will send an email to everyone ahead of that meeting so we all come ready to bid. 

Children's Unlimited sent a thank you card for our donation. 
Carolyn has tickets for the NRA Banquet @ The Red jacket - $45/pp if anyone is interested. 

Program
Karen Bernard-Kriegl from New Hampshire Children's Trust
NH Children's Trust is a non-profit organization whose mission is to ensure safe, stable, and nurturing relationships and environments for children by educating, advocating, and collaborating. 
Research shows that chronic toxic stress during childhood results in weaker brain development which can lead to long term mental and physical health problems, poor work performance and reliability, and even shorter life spans. 

NHCT operates on multiple levels to combat these issues by creating environments where children can grow up free from abuse and neglect. Through advocacy they seek beneficial tax credits for families, nutrition assitance, subsidized child care, and full-day kindergarten. They promote policy changes such as paid leave for family care, livable wages, and flexible and consistent schedules for workers to allow families to plan child care more effectively. They also seek to change community beliefs by educating teaching people how to give and receive help, how to support families, and how to reduce stressors that can lead to neglect and abuse. 

NHCT currently has a $600K annual budget. In addition to the funds they generate through fundraising and grants, they are seeking a sustaining donor pool of 200 civic organizations to commit to giving $100 per year.  

Happy/Sad Dollars

Allen was happy that they Patriots won but would appreciate it if every game weren't such a nailbiter. He connected to an exchange student that he knew 40 years ago and enjoyed catching up. he was recovering from 3 days with his grandson and looking forward to spending the coming weekend with his 2 yr old grandson. Sadly, the ice storm brought his neighbor's tree branch down on Allen's fence, creating some unplanned work around the yard. 
Charles received a mixed blessing from the ice storm - He had been trying to decide how to prune his big lilac tree and Mother Nature helped out by taking down 2/3 of the tree. Blessing in disguise?

Peter has had some challenges around the house while Sally has been away on an extended business trip: the hot water heater went out and he and the elders went 10 days without hot water, the dishwasher flooded because the drain was clogged with napkins, and Sally's dad needed 26 stitches to patch him up after he fell and hit his head on the stove. Also, Peter's dad was placed in a nursing home due to dementia and rapidly declining health. On a happier note, Peter had a great report form his own doctor at his recent physical exam. 
Jim gave a dollar for our speaker and others with warm thoughts for Donna and Peter. 

Katey was happy to have welcomed her first grand-daughter. Also, the Inn received 2 awards: Top 25 Most Romantic Hotels and Best Small Hotels from tripadvisor!

Carolyn gave $3 of love to Peter. 

Mary sends love and prayers to Peter and his family. 

Nate gave a dollar for our speaker and another to celebrate having Bailey at the meeting. 

Sheri was happy to report passing another hurdle towards purchasing the new building for her hospital. she had a great weekend with friends and family. 

Our guest Karen was happy to see that our meeting was family friendly. 

Kaitlyn thought the ice storm was weird because they had no power at her mom's house and only had candles for light. She was also looking forward to her play which ws going to be awesome. 
Marc gave a dollar for our speaker and for the Patriots' win last Sunday. He gave another with warm thoughts for Peter and his family. He celebrated that Donna was doing well after her third surgery in 4 months and hopefully she can keep moving forward from here. He has put down 600 lbs of salt since the ice storm and still isn't quite to asphalt in a few spots on his drive. 

Frank told a story of staying calm and cool under pressure: his colleague got a call from her husband during the ice storm to let her know that a tree had fallen on the house and actually on him. He called her before he called 911 so she wouldn't hear about it second-hand and worry.  Frank also asked for prayers for the country of Zambia which is now experiencing a cholera epidemic on top of profound crop loss due to recent drought. 

Bob thanked Carolyn for helping him out by taking Kaitlyn to school when he had an early court date. Since Katey is working in his building, he has learned that the has quite a reputation as the "Lead Foot Lawyer". He gave another dollar to thank our speaker and more with warm thoughts for Peter and Donna. 

Randy gave a scooter dollar. 

